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Wirral Hospitals’ School 

“Working together to make everything better”

An Ofsted “Outstanding” School 

Headteacher:  Mr P Arrowsmith

Joseph Paxton Campus, 157 Park Road North, Claughton, Wirral. CH41 0DD

Tel: 0151-488-7680   
  e-mail:  schooloffice@wirralhs.co.uk 
Website www.wirralhs.co.uk
PA
19th March 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,
As you will no doubt be aware, all schools are to close from Monday for all children except the vulnerable and those with parents who are key workers. I have spoken with our chair of governors today and we have agreed that all of our children fit into the category of ‘vulnerable’. Therefore, our school will remain open over the coming weeks, as far as possible. There is no expectation that children must attend school and all absences will be authorised. In fact, we would encourage all parents NOT to send their child to school unless it is necessary because you are a key worker and/or your child’s mental health will suffer significantly by not attending.
Please also note: We are likely to have significant staff shortages and so normal lessons will not continue; instead, we will provide activities for your child during the normal school day. All enrichment sessions are cancelled. 
For the next two weeks, we will not be routinely setting work for children to complete at home. At the moment, all of our time and efforts will be going in to preparing activities for students in attendance and preparing additional resources for all students, to prepare for the eventuality that schools will remain closed after the Easter break, as seems likely.
It is our intention at this stage to remain open throughout the current situation, for however long it lasts, although clearly things are changing rapidly and we will need to constantly review this. Your child’s health and safety will always be our first priority. Therefore, it may become necessary to send some children home during any school day, if we are unable to ensure normal health and safety procedures due to low staff numbers. In addition, please ensure you are fully familiar with the government’s guidance on self-isolation and do not send your child to school if they show any signs of being unwell, especially if this involves a fever and/or dry cough.
You may also be aware that schools have been asked to stay open during the Easter holidays to allow parents who are key workers to continue to work. This offer would only be available to children of key workers. All other children should enjoy their Easter holidays as normally as possible. 

Please contact the school by telephone on 0151 488 7680, by email at schooloffice@wirralhs.co.uk or in writing, to let us know if you intend to send your child to school next week and if you require your child to attend during the Easter holidays because you are a key worker. Please do so before the end of the day tomorrow – Friday 20th March 2020.

Thank you all for your patience and understanding at this uncertain time.

Yours sincerely,

Phill Arrowsmith

Headteacher

Please view our website for the latest news and information, including all letters sent home
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